
 

Bourke Shire Council 

Public Notice 

In accordance with the Local Government Act, a newly elected Council is required to review 
its Payment of Expenses and Provision of Facilities Policy and its Code of Meeting Practice, 
within 12 months of the election. 

Following the non-contested election for Bourke Shire Council on 4 December 2021, Council 
completed such review at its meeting held on 25 February 2022. In doing so, Council resolved 
to place the Expenses Policy on public exhibition for a period of 28 days. In regard to the Code 
of Meeting Practice, Council resolved that it also be placed on public exhibition for a period 
of 28 days with a period of not less than 42 days after the date on which the draft code is 
placed on public exhibition during which submissions may be made to the council being 
specified. 

Accordingly, submissions closing at 4.30pm on Friday 22 April 2022 in respect of these 
matters can be made: 

• In writing to the General Manager, Bourke Shire Council, PO Box 21, Bourke NSW 2840 
• Via email – bourkeshire@bourke.nsw.gov.au  

Copies of the documentation are available from Councils Office at 29 Mitchell St, Bourke, or by 
accessing the Business Paper Section (Items 15.1 and 15.2) of Councils February 2022 Agenda 
available at www.bourke.nsw.gov.au    

Council will consider all submissions received in respect of the documents at a subsequent 
meeting. 

For further information on the draft Code, please contact Council’s Manager Corporate 
Services on 6830 8000. 

 
Mark Riley 
General Manager 
Bourke Shire Council 
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